VIA EMAIL



Chuck Hubert A/Manager, Environmental Impact Assessment Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board P.O. BOX 938 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P1

Dear Mr. Hubert:

Líídli Kúé First Nation (LKFN) participation in Canadian Zinc Corporation's Prairie Creek all-season road environmental assessment (EA1415-01)

I am writing in response to the MVEIRB's April 4, 2017 request for comment on LKFN's application for party status in the Prairie Creek all season road EA1415-01. GNWT does not object to the Board granting party status to LKFN, provided that the MVEIRB maintains a process that is procedurally fair for all parties.

GNWT will be prepared to discuss this matter at the pre-hearing conference on April 10, 2017, if required. If the board or any of the participants in this EA have questions regarding the GNWT's participation in this EA, please contact Trish McFaull, Manager, Project Assessment Branch, by email at Trish McFaull@gov.nt.ca, by phone at 867-767-9180 (Ext. 24021), or Paul Mercredi, Project Assessment Analyst, by email at Paul Mercredi@gov.nt.ca and by phone at 867-767-9180 (Ext. 24025).

Sincerely,

Trish McFaull

A/Director, Project Assessment Branch

Lands